English 125

College Writing Skills

Fall 2008

Elaine G. Stamper

Wednesday 9:00-10:50 -- AGR 15

Friday 9:00-10:50 -- HUM 62

You are responsible for all the information contained in this syllabus. Please be sure to bring it with you to all class meetings this semester. 

Contact information:

e-mail address: elaine.stamper@reedleycollege.edu. Please write “English 125” in the subject line of all e-mails to me.

Office: A-Annex 
(first office on the left)




Campus Phone: (559) 638-3641 ext. 3472

Office Hours:  Mon. 1:00-2:00; Tues. 2:00-3:00; Wed. 1:00-2:00; Fri. 8:00-9:00; and other days and times by appointment

Required Texts and Materials:

· Biays, John Sheridan, and Carol Wershoven. Along These Lines: Writing Paragraphs and Essays. 4th ed. Pearson: Upper Saddle River, NJ, 2007.

· Notebook for organizing class notes and assignments

· A USB Flash Drive (also known as a jump drive or memory pen drive) to save your work done on computers.

Course Description:

English 125 students will write and revise short papers and gain practice in developing and organizing ideas logically. The course emphasizes the avoidance of common writing errors; develops writing skills by having students read model essays and analyze rhetorical strategies; develops students’ critical thinking skills by considering matters of audience, purpose, tone, and style; and uses writing as a means of thinking about and expressing ideas.

Course Outcomes:

· Prewrite constructively to generate ideas and determine ideas, opinions, positions, and ultimately theses and plans 

· Respond to a prompt quickly and independently 

· Write a developed in-class essay with a clear thesis and support 

· Write with some sophistication:  introduction should be more than a thesis; a conclusion should be more than a summary; an essay should have ample substance 

· Plan and revise fairly independently, employing all stages of the writing process as necessary and appropriate 

· Recognize and revise common errors such as problems with comma splices throughout a piece of writing 

· Construct idiomatically correct sentences 

· Use a variety of rhetorics and structures, including documented sources 

· Use MLA style with some guidance to set up papers and document sources 

Writing Assignments

Two formal essays: The final grade for each essay will be determined in part by completion of the following steps: in-class pre-writing; in-class first draft; out-of-class second draft; peer review and feedback from a writing center tutor on at least one draft; out-of-class third draft with substantial revisions. All drafts must be typed and be in the required format. The final paper must be submitted with all of the steps.

One in-class timed essay: The timed essay is, first, to give you an opportunity to demonstrate what you have learned from writing multiple drafts of the two previous essays; secondly, it provides practice in writing quickly and expressively under timed conditions—a typical requirement in other college courses; finally, it will prepare you for the final exam.

One revision of the in-class timed essay: Using feedback you receive (from me and, if you wish, a peer and/or Writing Center tutor) on the timed in-class essay, you will make revisions and submit the draft for a new grade. The grade will be based on evidence that you have reflected carefully on the feedback and that you understand the revision process in general, and also the nature and quality of the specific revisions made.
Newspaper and magazine article summaries:  You will select articles to read and summarize according to a given format and criteria. At various times I will give you the article to summarize. We will discuss this assignment further in class.

Research assignments:  These will include exercises to practice correct use of MLA format (quotations, citations) and some online research.
Class Policies and Procedures
ATTENDANCE: 
· Students who do not attend the first class meeting will be dropped unless they have contacted me before the first class with an acceptable reason for why they must miss the first day. Students who add or choose to drop the class are responsible for completing the process through Web Advisor. 

· In accordance with district policy, students who miss more than four classes in the first nine weeks of the course will be dropped from the class. 

· Please note that although class attendance is not factored into your grade, excessive absences will indirectly affect your grade through missed or late writing assignments, missed quizzes,  lack of participation (if you’re not in class, you cannot receive points for participation), and incorrectly done assignments as a result of missing relevant instructions and activities.

· If you are more than 10 minutes late, I will mark you as tardy. Two tardies equal one absence.

PARTICIPATION:  I firmly believe that students learn not only from the instructor but also from each other. So, be prepared to interact in pairs and groups with other students in the class. You can only be an active, prepared participant if you attend class regularly and on time, contribute in a meaningful, useful way to discussions and peer reviews, and do the assigned work both in and out of class.  Peer reviews are an essential component of participation.

QUIZZES, SUMMARIES, and HOMEWORK: Quizzes may be unannounced; summaries are listed on the schedule; homework is generally listed on the schedule but may be announced in class. Quizzes, summaries, and homework cannot be made up. If you are absent, make sure that you find out if there was additional homework given in class.
SUBMITTING PAPERS AND REVISIONS:  All essays and drafts of essays must be typed in Times New Roman, 12 point, and double-spaced on 8 1/2 by 11 inch paper.  In the upper left hand corner, put your name, class (English 125), instructor’s name (Ms. Stamper), type of assignment, draft number, and date (example: 29 August 2008).  Title your paper and center, do not underline, it above your text.  See handout for sample and guidelines. Submit all drafts, last to first, with each assignment. 


LATE WORK: All assignments are due in class (or in my e-mail in-box or in my mailbox; you can give the assignment to the receptionist at the front desk in Administration) by the start of class time on the day they are due. Late papers will drop one letter grade for each class day they are late. 

ACADEMIC DISHONESTY: Cheating, copying, or plagiarizing others’ work may, according to the Reedley College 2006-2008 Catalog, result in anything from a failing grade on the paper or assignment to a failing grade in the course. Do not have anyone outside of our class or the Writing Center help you at all with your papers.

Students with disabilities:

If you have a verified need for an academic accommodation or materials in alternate media (i.e., Braille, large print, electronic text, etc.) per the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act, please talk to me as soon as possible. Contact Disabled Student Programs and Services (DSP&S) at (559) 638-0332 or visit their website for more information: http://www.reedleycollege.edu/services/dsp/LD.htm. 

Some Important Points:

· You must have an accessible e-mail account and check it on a regular basis. There are computers available at various computer labs (including the library) on campus. If you don’t know how to set up or use e-mail, please get help from me or the tutorial center. 

· One of my goals for this class is to help you understand that writing is never truly “finished”—as someone once said, a piece of writing is only abandoned because time for revision runs out. Therefore, be prepared to do multiple drafts of essays.

· Save any work you do on school computers on a floppy disk or flash drive and by e-mailing yourself an attachment of the file.  

· Nothing annoys me like rudeness; that means cell phones going off in class, repeated tardiness, people talking when I or someone else is talking, and students “packing up” before I have ended the class. So, turn off your phones and put them away before class, come to class on time, be considerate when others are talking, and wait for me to finish class before you start closing books and putting things away. If you do not abide by these and other rules of common courtesy, I will ask you to leave the classroom.

· Please contact me by e-mail (elaine.stamper@reedleycollege.edu) if you have any problems or questions about anything.  Please write “Eng 125” in the subject line so that I can give it priority. I check my e-mail regularly and will get back to you promptly. 

· You reap what you sow: you will get out of this class just as much as you put in. My job is to help you to become better writers and to prepare you to write for other classes. I really care about my students and will do whatever I can to help you. But, the final responsibility is yours. 

Important Dates:

Holiday, Labor Day



Monday, September 1st 


Last day to add and to drop without a ‘W’
Friday, September 5th 


Last day to drop and receive a ‘W’

Friday, October 17th 




Holiday, Veterans’ Day


Tuesday, November 11th 



Holiday, Thanksgiving



Thursday, November 27th, to Friday, November 28th 

Final Exam




Friday, December 19th, 9:00-10:50 (subject to change) 

GRADING:  
	Task
	% of final grade

	Participation, quizzes, and homework assignments
	15%

	Newspaper/magazine summaries
	15%

	Research assignments
	10%

	Essay  #1 (includes pre-writing, a minimum of two drafts, and peer/tutor review)
	15%

	Essay #2 (includes pre-writing, a minimum of two drafts, and peer/tutor review):
	20%

	Essay #3 (Timed, in-class essay)
	10%

	Revision of Essay #3 
	10%

	Final Exam
	5%


I reserve the right to refuse any essay draft that is not typed, is not submitted in the proper format, or does not include pre-writing and the proper number of drafts. Re-submission of the paper will be required and will result in a penalty for late work.








